
 

 

 

 

 

 

January 2017 

 

Dear Archdiocese of Omaha Catholic School Parents, 

Forty-five states have adopted legislation that affords parents more choice in finding the proper 

educational fit for their children. Nebraska is not one of those states. Many of those 45 states have 

adopted specific legislation that directs financial resources to parents such that they can pay tuition at the 

school of their choice. Our neighbors in Iowa have been enjoying the benefits of such legislation for 

nearly a decade. While we watch parents being empowered across the country to choose the best 

educational fit for their children, Nebraska overwhelmingly ignores national data on the effectiveness of 

school choice programs. This upcoming legislative session will include debate on several school choice 

bills to which I hope our Catholic school families will help support. 

Attached to this letter (pg. 2) is a flyer from the National Catholic Education Association [NCEA] 

regarding the topic of school choice. The NCEA will send out monthly flyers on this topic which I will 

begin forwarding to all of our school families. The flyer explains the various types of school choice 

programs and offers some initial education on the topic as a whole.  

 

As for how you can help in the weeks and months ahead, please consider the following: 

 Attend the Nebraska National School Choice Week Rally on Thursday, January 26th, 2017, 11:00 – 

12:00 noon on the Capitol Building Steps, Lincoln, NE. 

 Be prepared for future mailings that ask you to write your state legislator in support of LB 295 

(Opportunity Scholarships) and other school choice bills. Such requests may come as early as 

February.  

 Attend a town hall gathering, soon to be scheduled for both the metro and rural, which will afford 

you the opportunity to learn more about school choice programs and what you can do to be a 

stronger advocate for such legislation. Opponents to parental choice promulgate many 

misconceptions about how such legislation would impact the educational landscape. These 

informational sessions will share reputable, national data on school choice program effectiveness 

and taxpayer/stakeholder satisfaction with said programs.  

Many thanks for all the ways you support Catholic education! 

Sincerely, 

 
Dr. Patrick Slattery 

Superintendent of Schools 

pjslattery@archomaha.org 
 



 

 

 

 


